@ PIEDMONT TRIAD REGIONAL

1398 CARROLLTON CROSSING DRIVE
KERNERSVILLE, NC 27284
(336) 904-0300
MATTHEW L. DOLGE + EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

July 5, 2022

Mr. Michael Halford
Guilford County Manager
301 W. Market Street
Greensboro, NC 27402

Dear Michael:
Enclosed for appropriate signatures are two copies of the Home and Community Care Block Grant

Agreement (DAAS-735) for State Fiscal Year (SFY) 2023. Please sign and return one copy to the
attention of Yolanda Davenport in the envelope provided.

Again, this year, the PTRC Area Agency on Aging is sending the Agreement (DAAS-735) separate
from the County Funding Plan (DAAS-731) in order to ensure uninterrupted Home and
Community Care Block Grant services to older adults in our communities.

Since the Agreement (DAAS-735) is entered into pending preparation of the County Funding Plan
(DAAS-731) by the PTRC Area Agency on Aging, the timeliness of signing and returning the
Agreement (DAAS-735) is necessary in order for us to release checks at the end of August to the
local county funded HCCBG Partners.

Please note for Adult Day Care/Health Services that effective July 1, 2022, Session Law 2021-
180 - Section 9A.3B.(a) G.S. 143B-181.1 (page 179) directed the Social Services Commission to
amend rule 10A NCAC 06T.0201 for adult day care, adult day health and associated
transportation as it relates to maximum reimbursement rates and thus the capped rates for
these services have been removed. Therefore, the DAAS 731 County Funding Plan will now
reflect full non-capped Adult Day Care and Adult Day Health rates. Approval of the DAAS 731
County Funding Plan authorizes acceptance of the full non-capped Adult Day Care and Adult
Day Health rates.

As we continue to change and respond to the growing numbers and needs of local seniors, the
PTRC Area Agency on Aging will maintain the best possible services and available opportunities
to our public officials, local funded partners, and most of all, our communities’ older adults. Our
entire team looks forward to working with you in the year ahead. We are available to visit you,



your Board, and staff any time to discuss aging programs and services. Please contact me with
questions.

Sincerely,

@CM(W Ca #howr—

Adrienne Calhoun, Director
PTRC Area Agency on Aging

cc:  Kenneth Klase, Chair, Guilford County Commission on Aging

Matthew Dolge, Executive Director, PTRC
Jarrod Hand, Finance Director, PTRC

Enclosures



